
Donation to VA from Cookbook Proceeds 

Carol Wolf, Department Office Assistant, presented a check for $1,000 to Jessica Hed, Director 
of the Center for Development and Civic Engagement (CDCE) at the Fargo VA Medical Center 
to support Community Resource and Referral Center programs. ‘Busy boards’ were also 
purchased for use by patients in Fargo. Carol presented the boards to members of the CDCE in 
March 2022.

The donated funds and items were generated with proceeds from the sale of a cookbook edited 
and compiled by Ms. Wolf, a veteran who recently retired from the North Dakota Army 
National Guard. Carol is a dual member of Gilbert C. Grafton Post and Unit 2 of Fargo. 


